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Newsletter Staff
Julie Schilf, jschilf@wi.rr.com
Dawn Storves, ds53405@gmail.com

CURRENT BOARD MEMBERS (to be elected for a second term)
President - Wren Ide
Recording Secretary - Kathy Geniesse
Treasurer - Colin Carter
Immediate Past President - Patti Gross

BOARD MEMBERS (to be elected for a first term)
President-Elect - Dan Neururer

Dan Nuerurer - Dan graduated from UW-Oshkosh and went on 
to work in IT for 25 years. Dan is currently a volunteer for Shalom 
Homeless Center, an AARP and VITA tax aide, a Medicare counsel-
ing and board member through the Kenosha County Aging and 
Disability Resource Center and treasurer for the German Men’s 
Choir. His interests include tennis, hiking, gardening and travel.

MEMBERS AT LARGE (to be elected for a two year term)

Margaret Kraft – In 2016, after 25+ years of service and a 
48-year career in Nursing, I retired from Wheaton Franciscan 
Healthcare. I am a widow with 4 children, 5 grandchildren and 
5 great-grandchildren. I volunteer at the Shalom Center Soup 
Kitchen. I have been a member of the Sweet Adeline’s Chorus for 
28 years with 4 gold medals as International Champions with the 
“Melodeers” in Northbrook, IL. I served on the management team 
for 2 years and received an Associates Degree in Marketing. I love 
to sing, travel, sew and quilt. I joined ALL in 2011 to keep current 
in today’s rapidly changing world. Having a basic knowledge of 
events around the globe keeps you in the mainstream of life. 
We are never too old to learn and enjoy new experiences and 

adventures. Staying curious and interested in what is happening 
around you is the key to longevity and happiness.

Mary Ann Cassani – I “escaped to Wisconsin” (Kenosha) in 
2015 after 40+ years of saying I should move to a Wisconsin Lake 
Michigan city. I retired from the administration of multi physician 
medical group practices in 2013, and am a graduate of Governors 
State University (University Park, IL).  Before moving I began an 
on-line perusal of the many cultural and educational offerings in 
the area and discovered ALL. I joined ALL in 2016 at which time I 
also joined the Class Committee. I enjoy reading, knitting, music, 
walks along the lake and had been an avid gardener and a 20 
year garden club member. 

Vera Schalk – I was born in Germany and immigrated to the 
United States when I was 3 years old. I have an interest in Ger-
man culture and language. I grew up on Milwaukee’s south side, 
graduated from UW-Milwaukee and earned a Masters Degree 
from National Lewis University in Evanston.  I am a resident of 
Harbor Park in Kenosha.  I am a retired elementary teacher with 
17 years in KUSD and 34 years total having taught in Milwaukee 
and Detroit.  I joined ALL directly after retirement which was a 
blessing because it keeps me active and always meeting inter-
esting people. My interest include traveling, hiking, walking by 
the Lake and being with happy, positive friends.

MEMBERS AT LARGE (continuing on the board for the second 
year of their two year term):

Meredith Clubb - Allan Sommer - Dave Westman

President’s CORNER Wren Ide

Board member election for 2018-2019 
ELECTION:
Monday, June 18 at the 
ALL Annual Meeting

ALL OFFICE WILL BE CLOSED 
May 28 and July 4



COMMITTEE REPORTS	  
                                             AUDIO-VISUAL 
	 COMMITTEE 
	 Jarlene Kriehn: 		
	 jkriehn2007@att.net
	 Larry Gregg: 
	 lgregg@wi.rr.com		
VOLUNTEERS are occasionally needed to help with 
equipment setups for classes in Tallent Hall.
Larry Gregg video records most of the lectures, and past 
lectures are available on DVD. The DVD box is usually in 
the back of the lecture hall. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
CLASS COMMITTEE
Merrilee Unrath: mleeu@wi.rr.com
Darleen Chiappetta: darleen.chiappetta@gmail.com

Occasionally change of location is required, so please 
check your email regularly for class updates. 
 
Tuesdays, May 1 & May 8
	 From the Land Grant to Growing Power:  
	 Is the Future of Food Sustainable?
	 (Meets in the Student Center Cinema.)

Plant ecologist, Dr. David Rogers, explores the history 
of the “green revolution” which has produced not only 
unprecedented abundance of cheap food, but also 
significant declines in soil and water quality, biodiversity, 
human health and animal welfare. Sustainable agriculture 
seeks to retain productivity in a way that minimizes 
these negative impacts. Innovations in plant and animal 
breeding and farming techniques strive to meet ever-
increasing needs of human population and challenges 
imposed by global warming. Innovators like Will Allen 
and his non-profit “Growing Power” face challenges in 
demonstrating the economic viability of sustainable food 
production, particularly as consumer demand for “organic” 
and “sustainable” products increases.

Thursday, June 14 – Geoscience 
	 Jody Mast speaking will be speaking on the
	 Geology of our Nation Parks (Molinaro D139).

Thursday, June 21 – The Great Lakes Basin 	
	 with Matt Zorn (Molinaro D139).

Wednesday, July 11 – Pat Frendreis will be speaking 
	 about Climate Change (in the Cinema).

We love getting suggestions for speakers and topics. 
Just contact either Merrilee Unrath or Darleen Chiappetta.
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

DAY TRIP COMMITTEE
Carole Scotese: 262-948-0764 mscotese@aol.com
Frances M. Kavenik: 262-654-7570 kavenik@uwp.edu 

What you should know for Day Trips:
GET YOUR REGISTRATION IN RIGHT AWAY — on line 
if possible. If you have registered and are unable to 
attend an event, call Vanessa at the ALL office at 
595-2793. If we know about it before the deadline, we 
will refund your money (we have to confirm for tickets 
and restaurants and pay what we contracted for). If you 
are unable to attend after the deadline and we have a 
waitlist, we will try to sell your spot to the next person 
on the waitlist. Call the trip leader listed on the flyer for 
information on the trip itself. Call Vanessa to find out 
if there’s a waitlist and how many are on it. As always, 
events are subject to change. 

Where we have been so far in 2018: 
February 19 was our first trip of the year to the Racine 
Art Museum with lunch following at Olde Madrid, famous 
for tapas. Many loved the descriptions chef Manny Salinas 
gave along with backgrounds of his lunch choices. 

March 11 was at Parkside’s Main Stage for “One Man, 
Two Guvnors”. A large crowd of ALL members attended 
the last matinée performance of this well received 
comedy! 

Spring came early with an April 12 trip to The 
Milwaukee Art Museum’s ‘Art in Bloom’, with exquisite 
floral creations by top regional designers inspired by 
the masterworks of art in the galleries. Lunch at Water 
Street Brewery was delicious. 
April 18th also offered the matinee performance 
of “Doubt” at the Milwaukee Chamber Theater. Our 
generous friend, Don Cress again offered free tickets to 
this event. Early dinner at Rodizio’s Grill was delightful 
and filling. 

Theater is big this year, and we could not pass up an 
opportunity to see “Jesus Christ, Superstar” at the 
Lyric Opera House on May 2 in Chicago. This rock opera 
with songs from the ‘70’s had everyone feeling youthful 
again! Lunch at Lloyd’s Chicago Café was delightful and 
just a short walk from the Lyric. 
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UPCOMING SUMMER TRIPS:
Thursday, July 19
Bikes and Beer in Milwaukee. Rev your engines and 
fill your tank from 7:30 am until 4:30 pm with tours of 
the Harley Davidson Museum and Lakefront Brewery, 
where we’ll have lunch. If time permits, one can operate 
a stationary Harley outside the museum. Cost $70 each; 
55 seats available. Look for the flyer in this mailing. 
Call Deb Wiersum at 262-496-1619 for more info. 

Tuesday, August 21  Ravinia Outdoor Pavilion Concert 
Joshua Bell: The Red Violin. The concert begins 
with dinner under a tent. Joshua Bell re-creates his 
violin performance from the Oscar-winning 1998 
soundtrack. Complete film shown in Pavilion. Chicago 
Philharmonic Orchestra, Michael Stern, conductor. 
From 4:30-11 pm; 55 seats available. Cost $118 each. 
Flyer for July mailing. Call Tricia Frost 262-498-6703. 

Milwaukee Symphony Orchestra (MSO) Prelude 
Concert Series for 2018-2019 begins in September. 
Enjoy six Friday morning concerts throughout the year 
with preconcert lectures and/or fashion shows. Select 
all 6 or share the season with someone. Transportation 
has been by school bus, with pickups and drop offs 
at Tallent and Roma Lodge. If more sign up, other 
transportation options may be available. Look for this 
flyer in July’s mailing. Contact Darleen Chiappetta at 
262-654-9177 or Nancy Barda at 414-852-0645. 

Wednesday, September 19
Chicago Architecture Tour
Have you always wanted to see Chicago by Land, Air 
and Sea? Now you can! A step on guide will enlighten 
us with stops at Frank Lloyd Wright’s Robie House, 
I.I.T., Mies van der Rohe structures, The Rookery, 
Crown Hall, Hyde Park and the Gold Coast. Lunch in 
the ‘air’ at the John Hancock Observation deck with 
stunning views of the city. Later by ‘sea’, a boat ride 
tour down the Chicago River. All for just $100! From 
7am - 7pm, 54 spots available. Look for the flyer in 
July’s mailing. Call Doreen DeCesaro 262-818-8973 or 
Frances Kavenik 262-654-7570 for more info. 

Overnight fall trip - October 9, 10, 11 
CLOWNS, CRANBERRIES, & CRANES  
The flyer went out in April (no email signups); register 
by June 15 with cash or check; 32 spots available. 
We will enjoy three days in Baraboo. Stops are 
planned to: Circus World Museum, the International 
Clown Hall of Fame, Al Ringling Mansion and 
Theatre, Weatherby Cranberry Co., Discovery Center 
Cranberry Museum, International Crane Foundation, 
Mid-Continent Railway & Museum (with train ride), 
WI Historical Society Center for Film and Theater 
Research. All this for just $290 double or $350 single 
occupancy. Call Carole Scotese 262-948-0764 or Peggy 
Walker 262-577-5251. 

TRIPS WE ARE WORKING ON: 
On Wednesday, November 7, come to Chicago to 
see the Real Sets of Saturday Night Live (SNL) 
and Second City at the Museum of Broadcast 
Communication! Lunch and shopping will be at 
Eataly, a bustling Italian marketplace. From 8 am to 6 
pm, 55 spots available. Estimated cost $100. Look for 
the flyer in September’s mailing. Deb Wiersum to lead 
262-496-1619. 

On December 6, celebrate the season in Fort 
Atkinson, WI at The Fireside’s production of “Elf 
the Musical”. We will enjoy a matinee performance 
of this hilarious comedy based on the beloved film. 
Before the show you’ll experience memorable dining 
and gift shopping. From 8 to 6 pm, 54 spots available. 
Estimated cost $100. Look for the flyer in October’s 
mailing. Call Tui Wylie 262-909-4674 or Frances 
Kavenik 262-654-7570 for more info. 

New members are welcome!
If you would like to get involved with the Day Trip 
Committee, call the co-chairs and sit in on a monthly 
meeting! We are always looking for innovative ideas 
on places to visit and people willing to help make 
that happen! 
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~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
HISTORY COMMITTEE
Dave Westman  davewestman41@gmail.com
262-554-9132

For me, history began recently. For many of you, ALL 
history began years ago. Our ALL history files are 
open for additional information. 

Pictures and stories of the past, and especially 
continuing input from ON-GOING  events. 

Remember, History isn’t History unless it’s 
recorded. At least for ALL. BE A PART OF IT.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

LECTURE COMMITTEE
Mac MacCaughey
mmctwo@wi.rr.com 

May 7  – “ADVANCING SUSTAINABILITY
 IN THE GLOBAL MARKETPLACE: SMART FUTURE” 
Dr. John Skalbeck, Professor of Geosciences, UW-Parkside,
will present emerging strategies for sustainable business 
models and personal lifestyles for the 21st Century. 

May 21 – “LIVABLE COMMUNITIES”
Sam Wilson, State Director, AARP-Wisconsin
This presentation is designed to give ALL members a 
firm understanding of what changes communities are 
undergoing to become more “livable” and “age- friendly” 
and how residents can be involved in planning their own 
community’s future.

		  June 4-8  WEEK OF LEARNING

July 16 – HACKING & SCAMS 
Protecting one’s identity In the age of technology. 
How do you know if it’s  “Fake News”?

If all goes as planned, we will begin the next semester 
of lectures looking at:  

August:  The effects of trauma, not only on military 
personnel, but on children/adults living with violence; 
Living with Nature’s “urban critters”, without getting PTSD

September: The challenges of living as a migrant in 
Wisconsin
Hear about Parkside’s big birthday party (at 50, hardly 
old enough to join ALL)  

New committee members are welcome, too! 
Contact me if interested.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
CONFIRMATIONS 
AND CHANGES                  
Registration confirmations from 
the ALL office for classes and trips, or room 
changes, are sent via e-mail. If you change your 
email address, notify Vanessa Greco, greco@uwp.
edu. Please check for new messages every few 
days! No email? We’ll phone you.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

SOCIAL COMMITTEE
Joyce Gyurina: 657-5990, 
joygy31@wi.rr.com
  

June 18, 2018!! 
ALL’s  ANNUAL MEETING 
LUNCHEON is around the 
corner! You won’t want to 
miss this 20th Anniversary 
celebration. 

Flyers will  be out in May. Wren Ide, Patti Gross, 
Sharon Uttley, Joyce Gyurina, with the help of 
Vanessa Greco, are planning this special event and 
hope you will enjoy the luncheon. 

GREETERS: These are the volunteers who 
welcome members and guests for the lectures and 
special events. They greet with a big smile and a 
friendly “hello”.    

Greeters for March: Colin Carter,  Bennie Oass, and 
Dawn Feldman-Brown.  Greeters for April:  Karen 
Kaleck, Barb Scholwin, Doreen DeCesaro and Joyce 
Gyurina. Greeters for May:  Charlotte Short, Nancy 
Westman, Sharon Uttley and Carol Zelt.  

I am very proud of my greeters and grateful for 
their volunteer time. They willingly arrive 30 
minutes early, in good and bad weather, bringing 
those inviting smiles and warm welcomes!  

Once again, a big shout out “Thank you”  to each 
and every one of you!!

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
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MEMBERSHIP SERVICES 
Marion Sperer: 634-0336, mjs1831@yahoo.com

2018
We’re still
growing strong!

As of the beginning of April we have 558 members.

The membership committee is planning a Meet & 
Greet for new members on Monday May 21 at 10 AM 
in the Orchard Room. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

PUBLICITY COMMITTEE
Dave Westman   
davewestman41@gmail.com
262-554-9132

Media communication continues to expand. 

Newspapers and radio station notices have been 
standardized per their likings. Kenosha My Life now 
communicates via 3 outlets: printed, on-line, and 
Facebook. Racine ADRC (Aged and Disability) will 
provide lecture leaflet pick-ups at their office. The 
monthly Racine Lifestyle has discontinued that entire 
publication section (which did include ALL and many 
other organizations).

You may be looking for a “worthy cause” to 
contribute to, if you are, please consider donating 
to Adventures in Lifelong Learning. Our general 
fund (for special projects) is in need of a little 
replenishment. Recently, we purchased a camera 
for recording ALL lectures and functions, your 
charitable contributions will go to things like this.

Please make checks payable to Adventures in 
Lifelong Learning or A.L.L. Address them to: ALL, 
Attn: Vanessa, 900 Wood Road, P.O. Box 2000, 
Kenosha, WI 53141.

 
Once again, we welcome your thoughts and ideas. 
They are key to improvement. Email me. We want the 
best organization possible.

And always remember, you can bring a friend. 
I have and he’s now a member.
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

VOLUNTEER COMMITTEE
Kathy Hoffmann: 847-746-3416,  
kathyhoffmann@mac.com

Many thanks to all the awesome volunteers who 
help out. WE NEED YOU – your volunteer service is 
important!

 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

FOCUS GROUPS
CURRENT AFFAIRS 
DISCUSSIONS 
Sy J. Adler: seymourjadler@gmail.com
	       877-3628, Cell: 708-785-4067   			 
Ted Anderson: 639-7863 trawisc@gmail.com

Current Affairs meets at noon on the third Monday 
of the month* in the Orchard Room of Tallent Hall, 
where twenty to thirty-five ALL members with a keen 
interest in what is going on in the world gather to 
discuss the pressing issues of the day.  
We are a diverse group, with a wide variety of 
backgrounds, interests, and opinions. We’ve recently 
tackled such topics as Foxconn;  local and state 
elections; the Trump administration; opioids;  gun 
laws; security at Miller Park; real fears and false 
fears; tax reform; health care; water and air quality.  
Sometimes we shed light on a topic; other times 
we muddy the waters. The interaction among the 
participants is stimulating and fun.  Please join us!

* Please note: In order to avoid conflict with the 
Annual Meeting on June 18, Current Affairs will 
meet on the fourth Monday in June, the 25th.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

SOCIAL BRIDGE  
Patti Gross: 658-8849,  
patriciagross368@yahoo.com

Social Bridge is a friendly group of players who 
try to improve their skills and practice strategies. 
We play in the Tallent Hall break room on Thursdays 
from 1:30-3:30 PM. To be dealt in, call or email Patti 
to be included in our schedule. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
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DUPLICATE BRIDGE   
Patti Gross: 658-8849, 
patriciagross368@
yahoo.com

The Duplicate Bridge group has a lot of fun while 
learning to play and score a round for 2 or 3 tables, 
or learning how to use the Stayman Convention. You 
do not need a bridge partner to join the group. If you 
want to be “dealt in,” call Patti or email her to be 
included in our schedule. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

GREAT DECISIONS 
Therese Constant: 
T2constant@aol.com, (262) 657-0877 
Great Decisions foreign policy group has had a very 
successful year with 36 people participating. We will 
finish in May 2018 with discussions on ‘South Africa’s 
fragile democracy’ and ‘Global health issues.’  Our 
group is then on hiatus until February of 2019.  

Sign-up for next year’s season of discussions will 
take place In September/October of 2018.  Watch for 
the notification in the next APB newsletter.

The eight US foreign policy discussions will again 
be scheduled for February, March, April and May 
of 2019, two meetings each month.  If you have 
any questions, please contact Therese Constant. 
t2constant@aol.com
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
INTERNATIONAL  
STUDENT 
FRIENDSHIP
Nat Cycenas   262-639-4408   NCYCENAS@wi.rr.com 

The International Friendship Committee is linked 
with International Student Services efforts to assist 
international students. Opportunities include helping 
with the orientation for new incoming students and 
hosting the fall International Student Welcome Picnic and 
other events throughout the year.

One of the members, Frank Klein, recently helped 34 
students from 12 different countries with their IRS tax 
forms this year.

If you’d like to know more about opportunities to get 
involved, contact Nat Cycenas.
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

GREAT BOOKS
Doris Nice, nice@uwp.edu, 
262-694-2650

The Great Books group meets at 10:00 am on 
the 4th Monday of each month in Tallent Hall. 
We are currently deciding on a text for our summer 
reading. This month we discussed an essay by 
Aristotle.

If you have questions or are interested in joining us 
contact Doris Nice, nice@uwp.edu

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

A.M. NON-FICTION 
BOOK CLUB 
Clarice Rohling: 262-653-0203 
drohling1@outlook.com

We meet at 9:30 am on the 3rd Monday of each month 
in the Prairie Room in Tallent Hall. 

Our selections are as follows:

May 21st – “Notes on a Foreign Country” by Suzy Hansen
June 18th – “The Unsettlers” by Mark Sundeen
July 16th – “Being Mortal” by Atul Gawande
August 20th – “The Future is History” by Masha Gessen

Our selections are widely varied and if any catch your 
attention - please join us for a great discussion.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
THE  P.M. BOOK CLUB 
Sharon Acerbi 
sacerbi@yahoo.com

Meetings are usually held on the 2nd Monday each 
month, at 1:00 pm in the Orchard Room of Tallent Hall. 
Books alternate between fiction and nonfiction. 
All are welcome.

May 14  	 “The Other Wes Moore: One Name, 		
	 Two Fates”, by Wes Moore

No meeting in June 
July 9   	 “A Gentleman In Moscow”, by Amor Towles

August 13     “Daring to Drive: A Saudi Woman’s 			 
	 Awakening”, by Manal al-Sharif

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
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~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

TECHNOLOGY                                                                                                              
Tom Coe: tecoe@wi.rr.com

Frank Klein: frankmarnie@gmail.com
Jarlene Kriehn: jkriehn2007@att.net, 

262-948-0836

The next meetings of the Technology Focus Group 
are scheduled for the fourth Mondays of the month.  
(The 4th Monday in May is Memorial Day so we are 
cancelling that meeting.) 

This summer we are planning to stay in Tallent Hall 
for our meetings so June 25 and July 23 will be in 
Tallent 182. Contact Jarlene to join the email group 
list for the meeting reminders and topics chosen for 
that meeting.  If you have suggestions for topics, 
please submit them to one of the members on the 
planning committee. The topics are chosen based on 
the availability of presenters or access to resources.  
Members of all ability levels and interests are 
welcomed at the meetings. Bring your questions.

If you’d like to join the group, contact Jarlene for 
meeting reminders and selected topics.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

POETRY  
Ron Story: 
ron.story@att.net, (262) 577-5864

The Poetry Focus Group meets on the second 
Monday of each month for ninety minutes starting 
at ten o’clock in the Prairie Room of Tallent Hall.  

We read poetry, we don’t write it. We have read and 
discussed five hundred pages of poetry in “The 
Vintage Book of Contemporary American Poetry” 
so far; about a hundred pages remain. Our interest 
is primarily the content of these poem and its 
relevance to our lives and less about the technical 
aspects of the art.  

Anyone wishing to assist us in similar endeavors 
should meet the members of this group in the 
Prairie Room of Tallent Hall at 10 am on the second 
Monday of each month. If you have questions or 
would like more information, contact Ron Story 
(ron.story@att.net).

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
OVER THE HILL HIKERS                                                                    
parksidehikers@gmail.com 

Morning hikes:  
Doreen DeCesaro  262-818-8975 
	         alreen189@gmail.com

		          In the event of inclement weather, 	
		          members will be informed the morning 	
		          of the walk by e-mail message.	
WE ARE READY TO GO FOR THE SUMMER!  
Our first hike on April 26  at Racine’s Sander’s Park, with lunch 
afterward at the Waterfront Warehouse in Kenosha. 

In May, hikes are planned at Petrifying Springs, Pike River 
Parkway (north), Greendale,and at Hawthorn Hollow.  
In June we will hike in and around Racine and Kenosha: 
Lake Andrea in Pleasant Prairie, Pike River Pathway north, 
Carthage College lake front, and River Bend Park in Racine. 

In July our hikes will include Petrifying Springs and the 
Kenosha Lakefront. 

All hikes start at 10am.  Most are on from 1-2 miles paved 
pathways. Afterwards, many of us get together for lunch at a 
restaurant in the vicinity of the hike. Occasionally a picnic lunch 
is planned. All are welcome. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
PM HIKERS   
Al Locke   ael@wi.rr.com

All Hikes start at 4:00 pm.
May hikes are in the Milwaukee area. 
 
Thursday, May 17  – Hank Aaron State Trail 
	 (“Walking the Blues “, by Willie Dixon) 
Meet at the Twisted Fisherman Crab Shack(located on 
Canal Street, approximately 500 yards west of 6th Street.)  
Thursday, May 25  – Hank Aaron State Trail   
	 (“Standing around Crying”, by Muddy waters) 
Meet at Sail Loft Restaurant (south end of Erie St., 
where the Milwaukee and Kinnickinnic Rivers meet Lake 
Michigan). Park across the street from the restaurant.  
Thursday, May 31 – Oak Leaf Trail 
	 (“Trouble Blues”, by John Lee Hooker)
North of Cudahy High School and east of Lake Avenue. 
 
Hikes in June, July and August will be centered on 
entertaining events: Kenosha Pops Concerts at Pennoyer 
Park, Peanut Butter & Jam at Veterans Memorial Park, 
the Mahone Fund Summer Concerts  at Lincoln Park, and 
concerts at Hawthorn Hollow.
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ALL-A-BLOOM
Dawn Feldman-Brown: 
262-694-1748 
pdfbrown@yahoo.com

ALL-A-Bloom is a group 
devoted to members’ 
interests in horticulture , nature and exploration 
of area public and private gardens. Our goal is to 
continue learning about horticulture from each other 
and from area experts.

Meetings are on Wednesdays in Talletn Hall’s 
Orchard Room.

Here is our schedule for the next 3 months:

May 16 – After a short meeting, we are off to 
Hawthorne Hollow for a tour of their garden. We will 
be collecting a $3 fee for the tour.

June 20 – After our meeting, we will tour Stein’s 
Garden Center in Kenosha, led by Amy Tuttlewski. 
There will be a program on how to care for your plants 
during the growing season and what combination of 
plants and shrubs will enhance your landscape.

July 18– After our meeting, we will go to Chiwaukee 
Prairie.  A $3 fee will be collected as a donation to the 
Prairie.

The ALL Points Bulletin – Summer 2018
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Spring Plant Sale
Saturday, May 12 
9:00-2:00pm

Annuals, perennials, 
native plants, vegetables 
and more!

Summer Plant Sale
Saturday, June 2 
9:00-2:00pm

Held in conjunction with 
the Wild Ones Native 
Plants.

UPCOMING PLANT SALES
At Gateway Technical College 

Pike Creek Horticulture Center

A TRIBUTE TO JULIE RAE FRIEDMAN
Dr. Julie Rae Friedman, 84, of Pleasant Prairie, died Saturday April 21, 2018, at the Hospice 
Alliance-Hospice House in Pleasant Prairie. 
She earned a bachelor of science degree in Food and Nutrition from Cornell University in 
Ithaca, N.Y., a master of arts in Nutrition and Dietetics from NYU and her doctorate in Nutri-
tion from NYU as well. She married Louis T. Friedman on Dec. 27, 1968, and he opened the 
world to her. The family traveled extensively throughout the world!

When moving  to Wis. from N.Y. in 1998, Julie continued her love for learning with ALL – 
eventually having the honor to serve as President of the organization. She was thrilled to to 
work on the Day Trip Committee and always managed to incorporate an ethnic restaurant 
to introduce a new culture to the members. She initiated Ethnic Dinning which was very 
popular (her favorite foods were from India and she wanted everyone else to love it too!).
Julie also worked with the class committee and set up many classes. She wanted everyone 
to enjoy the Arts as much as she did, including Opera and Gregg’s classes, Milwaukee Sym-
phony, plays at Parkside and Milwaukee.

She was a very classy lady and we are so very fortunate to have known her.

Dr. Julie Rae Friedman

Aug. 1, 1933 - 
April 21, 2018
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JANUARY 2018
Deborah Eisel
1600 S Main Street
Racine, WI 53403
847-209-8069
eiseld@aol.com

Florence Jensen
8052 42nd Avenue
Kenosha, WI 53142
262-694-1463
djensen5@wi.rr.com

Georgia Nicks
2234 N Greenbay Road
Mount Pleasant, WI 53405
262-638-2646
georgia.nicks@yahoo.com

FEBUARY 2018
Sally Brown
3049 Saint Clair Street
Racine, WI 53402
262-639-9566
sallymaejean@sbcglobal.net

Judith Lichter Summers
1262 Village Center Dr #3
Kenosha, WI 53144
262-859-9566
jsummers1@wi.rr.com

Mary Malinowski
3910 Frances Drive
Racine, WI 53405
262-752-7515
malinowmj@gmail.com

Rodney Malinowski
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ALL member, Cheryl O'Brien 
(nee Anastasio), 73, passed away 
on Tuesday, Feb. 13, 2018

Born in Racine on June 23, 1944, she was 
the daughter of the late Rudolf and June 
(nee Evenson) Anastasio. 

After retirement, she returned to Racine, where she was 
a member of St. Patrick Catholic Church, the AAUW and 
served for a period as president of the board of directors at 
the HOPES Center.
Cheryl enjoyed playing bridge, loved trivia nights with her 
team “Alias” and traveling. She lived life fully and loved 
completely, and those who knew her will remember her 
for her heart, her warmth, her joy and her humor.

Donald Cummings was a past 
ALL member who died on 
November 10, 2017, after a 
courageous battle with cancer.

An open house celebrating 
the life of retired UW-Parkside 
English Professor Donald Kum-
mings was held Friday, March 
9, from 3-7 p.m. in the Alumni 
Room of the Student Center at 
UW-Parkside. 

Don’s family joined with friends, 
neighbors, UW-Parkside faculty, 
staff and alumni to share theie 
memories of Don. 
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